To,
All Members of MCHI-CREDAI & MCHI-CREDAI Units.

## Dear All,

Municipal Corporation of Greater Mumbai conducted an annual Mosquito Abetment Committee meeting on 18<sup>th</sup> March, 2014 by Insecticide Branch, Public Health Department of MCGM.

From MCHI-CREDAI, Shri S. S. Hussain, CEO and Shri Avadhoot Rane, General Manager (Liaison) attended this meeting. Hon'ble Shri Sitaram Kunte (IAS) Municipal Commissioner of MCGM and Shri Sanjay Deshmukh (IAS), Additional Municipal Commissioner (Western Suburbs & Public Health) of MCGM lead the discussion in this meeting.

MCGM suggested some important issue to all stake holders related to this subject which can prevent the malaria in forthcoming monsoon in Mumbai City. MCGM Officials gave a brief presentation on the Mosquito problems in which they showed status of malaria in Metro cities from 2010 to 2014. Also they explained the preventative measures (Do's & Don'ts) which have to be implemented by all stake holders like MCHI, RCF, Air Force, Railway, BARC, PWD, Navy, MHADA, MMRDA etc.

MCGM specially and particularly appreciated the MCHI for all the efforts and initiative taken by us for corrective actions for Mosquito breeding control since 2010. On this note Hon'ble Commissioner requested Shri S. S. Hussain to inform all our MCHI-CREDAI Members to cooperate in same manner this year also. He suggested some points and sought our health in this very important campaign for saving our Citizen and the city from this two dangerous diseases

Please find attached copy of the important file related to this subject.

Submitted for your information and necessary action please.

Regards,

Avadhoot Rane.